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     JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

 

 Jindera Community  
 

0  

Friday 13th december 
 

{  7:30pm  } 

J1ndera V1llage Green 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

This is an Alcohol Free Event  
 

Brought to you by the Joint Ecumenical Churches of Jindera 
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Headlines and Happenings for December 
 

By Lizzie Pogson. (Secretary, RCL). 
 

Centrelink Community Engagement Officer, Tanya 
Patterson will make her first visit to the Greater Hume 
Hub, Monday 9th December at 11am-12pm. Call in 
during this time when Tanya will be available to outline 
some fundamental processes that people may be interested 
to learn about and make access easier for Centrelink users.  
(see page 26) 
 

Nail pampering sessions: We are hopeful that our first 
Community Assist Volunteers will be connecting very 
soon, with residents at the UPA in Jindera, resuming a 
lovely and caring activity to conduct Nail Pampering 

Sessions. How delightful to reinstate 
this caring initiative, where everyone 
feels all the more loved? 

 

A new Jindera Play Group might be a few steps closer, 
after we raised this topic right here in the Jindera News! 
One young Mum saw our notice and is very keen to get it 
moving - now circulating a survey to gather more names. 
We have invited her to come to our 
December Meeting and give us a progress 
report, and discuss how RCL might 
provide support (see page 39).  
 

Volunteers Christmas Luncheon:  Jindera Hotel, 
Monday 16th Dec. (Time to be confirmed). A great way 
to round off the year, lunching together and enjoying a 

toast to each other for ALL the incredible 
efforts done individually and collectively. 
Rural Care Link could not do without YOU!! 
The Jindera community appreciates YOU!!  

 

FREE Fruit & Vegies! We’d like to acknowledge Daryl 
Gabriel for his wonderful initiative to help others - his 
offer being to bring excess produce to the Op Shop, free 

of charge, displayed so 
beautifully by Op Shop 
volunteer staff.  This generosity of spirit 
is SO greatly appreciated 

 

Season Pool Passes: We are delighted to once again 
sponsor a number of ‘season swimming pool passes’. 
Becoming confident and proficient in the water is so 
important, and how better to do that, than enjoying the 
time with your family, 
meeting other families and 
really connecting, over the 
summer.  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Community Christmas Light Competition: 
“Ho… Ho… How do I register??” RCL 
wants to bring some extra Christmas fun to 
Jindera. “Deck the Halls”- on the outside…
tinsel on terraces, baubles on branches- whatever creative 
ideas you have! Enter our competition, and maybe win a 

prize for best lights. See details in our advert on 
page 13 and get yourself registered.  
 

Members and Op Shop Volunteers Meeting Nov 18th:   
Bjelkie Lansdown’s presentation to us was brilliant! 
Professional, personal, evidence-based, delivering insights 
into how others might be feeling, what could be impacting 
them, how to better identify when someone might be 
feeling a bit low, whether that be coming in to shop with 
us at the Op Shop, or in everyday life. She gave strategies 
for when a situation might need expertise beyond us. 
Interactive exercises highlighted boundaries and the ease 
with which we can misinterpret situations. She also 
highlighted the importance of self-care giving many 
practical ways that we can be mindful to take better care 
of ourselves.   
 

We are grateful to Bjelkie to have given her time to 
prepare a session especially for us and to take the morning 
out of her workday to present to us, free of charge. As part 
of our governance, we have undertaken to offer practical 
sessions to upskill our volunteers, but we’d also like to 
know what fun interests might bring people together.  
 

Going through Emergency Procedures with Bernie 
Anderson and the Greater Hume Council Fire Contractor 
and our Warden, Betty was extremely practical. It was 
great to collaborate with Council to devise workable 
plans. Following this, the Volunteers were taken through a 
newly revised Orientation Information document, and 
looking at the Induction Checklist which ensures everyone 
is familiar with their role and responsibilities. We are 
relying on further input from our hard-working Volunteer 
Staff to ensure all chores both front and back of house are 
covered. 

 

For general RCL (Rural CareLink) Enquiries 
including Volunteering, Hardship,  

Personal Assistance and Community Assist. 
 

Please call the RCL Office 

0475 594 073 

RCL Committee, Staff and  
Volunteers thank the community  
of Jindera and surrounding areas  

for their support in 2024.  
 

We look forward to seeing  
you all in 2025.  

 

Merry Christmas and  
a very prosperous New Year. 
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Carers Support Group 
  

We usually meet monthly on the  
3rd Tuesday of each month  

 

Please call Vickie - 0428 406060 
for venue and dates of these meetings. 

 

Peer support, respite & information sharing  
is the focus of the Carer Group.  

For more information call  
Vickie Priscina - Carer Group Co-Ordinator 

on 0428 406 060  

 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 
 

(02) 6026 3001 
 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and therefore, 
if you need assistance outside of trading hours, 

please use the RCL office number 0475 594073. 
 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 

Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 

Saturdays - 10am to 1pm 
 

83 Urana Street, Jindera NSW  
 

Op Shop Facebook   
please click on this link 

Jindera News Contributions 
 

Please   Note:   The  editorial  team reserves the right not to 

publish any article or to modify the presentation to suit the style 

of the publication. 

Advertising Rates - 2024  
   Per edition:  Full page $90.00 
     1/2 page $55.00 
     1/3 page $48.00 
     1/4 page  $35.00 

     1/8 page     $25.00  (Bus. Card size) 

Discounts Apply for consecutive advertisements 

Also available: Colour advertising  Single page  

inserts  Non-standard advertisement sizes. 

FREE digital colour editions of this publication  
are available by email subscription. 

For more information or to request digital editions 
 

Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

DEFIBRILLATOR'S in Jindera 
 

ONLY 1 Defibrillator is available 24 hours a day 
 Jindera Hub Building 
 

Other Defibrillators are available  during the following 
facilities Open Hours 
 Football Club 
 Swimming Pool 
 Tennis Club 
 Fire Brigade 
 Golf Club 
 Anglers' Club 
 Jindera Medical Centre 
 Jindera Public School 

In case of EMERGENCIES please  
familiarise yourself with these locations. 

Carer Support Group News 
By Vickie Priscina. (Carer Group Co Ordinator, RCL). 
 

An Expo for Carers and Service Providers was held at 
the Commercial Club in Albury on 21st November. 
 

The event enabled both to access valuable information 
about supports available in Albury/ Wodonga regions and 
surrounds.  Speakers  were  present  and  there  were  
opportunities to take part in activities such as Thai Chi, 
Drum Circle and Painting. 
 

Rural  Care  Link was represented by Vickie Priscina 
Carer Co Ordinator for Rural Care Link. Vickie says 
“Hopefully this will be the first of many as it was great to 
learn more about other services and let them know of the 
excellent work that Rural Care Link does.” 
 

The Event was organised by Aspire , Intereach , Aspire 
Support Services, Uniting Carer Gateway,  and EACH -
Family Relationships 
Support for Carers  
 
 
 
 
Photograph (on left) 
shows Leeny Mason, 
President of Rural 
Care Link, Jindera 
and Sonie Wilson from  
Dementia Australia 
attending the Carers 
Expo. 

OP SHOP News 
By Jason McKenzie (Op Shop Coordinator, RCL)  
 

The Jindera Rural Care Link Op Shop 
would like to wish everyone a Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year 
and  a  Big Thank You  for   your   
continuing support over the past year. 
 
Tickets are on sale for our Christmas Raffle from the 

Op Shop and Next Level Cafe.  
Over $350.00 worth of prizes to 
be won (see page 25). 
Many thanks to Next Level Cafe, 
Fox and Brew, Jindera Bakery, 

Jindera Village Post Office and the Jindera Hotel for 
their generous donations of prizes for the raffle. 
 
We also need to thank Jindera Pizza for their donation 
of   vouchers  to  be  used  as prizes at our upcoming 
Volunteers’ Christmas Party being held on Monday 
16th December. 
 

Op Shop Holiday Break Closure 
 

The Op Shop will be closing after our last day on   
Saturday 21st December 2024 

 

and reopening on  
Tuesday 14th January 2025. 

 
We look forward to seeing you all then with lots  
of great Op Shop New Year Bargains for you. 

https://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop-100057050696122/
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Pick up an application and information pack from 
 

The Op Shop - Phone 02 60 26 3001 
Tuesday-Friday 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1.00-1.45) - Saturdays-10am to 1pm 
 

Come in to the Op Shop on Tuesday or Wednesday to talk with our Op Shop Coordinator 
 

The RCL Office- Phone 0475 594 073 
9am to 2.30pm (closed for lunch 1.00-1.45) - Tuesday/Wednesday/Thursday 
 

Or email: office@ruralcarelink.org.au 

If you have some spare 
time and would like to  

join our team 

mailto:office@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to 

all our Readers and Contributors.  
 

Thank You to the local businesses, organisations & clubs 
who continue to advertise with us & send in news articles.  

 

         Without your support we could not continue to  
             publish this local community newspaper.  

THE JINDERA NEWS 

http://www.humebank.com/
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K aiden Eley’s mum, Tegan is shining a 
light on a hidden condition. 7 year old 

Kaiden may seem like any other growing 
child at first glance, but he faces a unique 
challenge. 
 

A  rare genetic condition, little understood 
by health professionals and even less by 

the public, threatens to cut his young life short. Tegan tells 
Jindera News she was "shocked" and "confused" when a 
doctor finally gave the diagnosis of Neurofibromatosis 
commonly called NF. 
 

T he rare genetic condition causes tumours to form in the 
brain,  spinal  cord  and  nerves. It varies person to 

person; Kaiden has neurofibromatosis type one, which can 
cause bone deformities, learning disabilities and dangerous 
high blood pressure. 
 

A ccording to the Children's Tumour Foundation   
(CTF),  every  THREE  days  a  child  is  born  with  

neurofibromatosis  (NF)  in  Australia. The Children’s 
Tumour Foundation is the leading charity supporting more 
than 13,000 people across Australia, impacted by this rare 
genetic condition, neurofibromatosis. There is no cure and 
treatment options are limited.  
 
 

W ith NF impacting their family directly, Tegan says, 
“when  Kaiden  was  younger, we never thought 

anything was wrong. Yes, his head was slightly larger than 
average. Yes, he had birth marks and yes, his speech was 
impacted and slightly slower. But we followed up with 
health professionals and nothing was a miss, plus every 
child  develops  at  their  own  rate and no red flags had 
occurred.”  
 

T hen Covid happened with appointments being pushed 
back or not occurring and they were being asked to 

ring back to check on Covid rules. It wasn’t until August of 
2022 that a new paediatrician (that they finally got to see 
after  2  years)  noticed  that  Kaiden  could  have  this  
condition. After she checked what she needed to he was 
very quickly diagnosed. 
 

I t was all a blur when they found out, with their gorgeous 
boy  being  just  5  years  old  at  the  time.   Lots  of  

appointments and trips to Melbourne are now normal for 
the Eley family.  

T hey found the CTF in June of 2023 and they have been 
a great lifeline being able to provide resources and 

network  with other families as it is especially isolating 
being in regional NSW. 
 

T egan tells us “a lot of people in the health industry had 
never  heard  of NF or knew very little about it, so 

finding  health professional’s has been hard. We were 
questioned on our choices or just brushed off, but simple 
things as a headache or bumps on his skin can have serious 
health impacts on Kaiden”. 
 

K aiden  recently  had his first MRI after months of 
waiting and figuring out whether to have it locally or 

in  Melbourne  - this  became a very good eye opener to 
Tegan  about how parents must continue to fight to get 
children seen and heard in the health area. Tegan continues 
“if  I  wasn’t  doing the communicating, he would have 
fallen  through  the  cracks  as the health sector wasn’t 
communicating to me around questions I had”. 
 

K aiden is actually just about to turn 8 and looking at 
him you’d think 

he’s just like other little 
boys his age but on the 
inside  this  could be 
another matter. At the 
moment he doesn’t 
seem  to have major 
issues but this could 
easily change at any 
time  and  this  will  
continue for the rest of 
his life as there is no 
cure.  
 

T here will be a donation collection for Kaiden at the 
Jindera Christmas Carols on Friday 13th (see front 

page)   with  all  funds  raised  being  used  to  help them 
with  travelling  to  specialist  appointments  and all the 
associated  costs,  as  well  as  
raising awareness around NF.  
 

To donate or for more information 
go to: 
https://www.stepstowardsacure.com.au/
my-fundraising/239/tegan-eley 

Kaiden Eley's brave fight against a rare condition - Neurofibromatosis (NF) 

https://www.stepstowardsacure.com.au/my-fundraising/239/tegan-eley
https://www.stepstowardsacure.com.au/my-fundraising/239/tegan-eley
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JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
 Next Meeting is at the Jindera Community Hub (entry via rear carpark) on 

 

Tuesday, February 18, 2025  
7:30pm  

Items for the agenda are welcome by emailing below. 

 
 
 
 

Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people, and who would  
like to help improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

  

 WHAT DOES THE FORUM DO?  
 

The Forum holds community meetings which are open to residents of Jindera to attend  
and discuss what is happening in Jindera, as well as consider the future of Jindera.  

Meetings are generally held bi-monthly on the third Tuesday in  
February, April, June, August and October.  

 

The Forum is able to put forward ideas and comments to Greater Hume Council  
on issues facing our Jindera community, facilitate direct discussion with  

Councillors who are in attendance at regular meetings, in addition to holding  
special meetings relating to specific issues. 

 

              Wishing everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 

 For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com  
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1 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Mens Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

2 3 

Morgan Country  
CAR CLUB   

Meeting - 7.00pm- Club 
House - Jindera Reserve 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  6.00am 

4 

Aqua Exercise  
Jindera Pool - 3.00pm 
Twilight Golf & Wine 
Jindera Golf Club 
6.30pm 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00 - 3.30pm 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets– 8.30am  
Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  6.00am 

5 

Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  
6.00am 

6 

Auskick - SANTA 
Footy Oval - 6pm 
Aqua Exercise  
Jindera Pool - 3.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.15 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  6.00am 

7 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

8 

WALLY WIPEOUT  
Jindera Pool - 2.30pm 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Mens Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

9 

CENTRELINK 
Jindera Hub -11.00am 

10 

Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  6.00am 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

11 
Aqua Exercise  
Jindera Pool - 3.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Twilight Golf & Wine 
Jindera Golf Club 
6.30pm 
Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  6.00am 
 
 
 
 

12 

Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  
6.00am 

 

 

 

13 

CHRISTMAS CAROLS 
Village Green - 6.30pm 
Aqua Exercise  
Jindera Pool - 3.30pm 

 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.15 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  6.00am 

14 

Jindera  Craft Shop  
 

Christmas Craft 
and Cakes + Raffle 

at IGA - 8.30am 
 

 

15 

Community Garden  
CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Community Garden - 5pm 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Mens Comp. - 8.30am 

16 17 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm  
Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  6.00am 
 

 

18 

Christmas Storytime 
and Craft  
Jindera Library - 11am   
Aqua Exercise  
Jindera Pool - 3.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am  
Twilight Golf & Wine 
Jindera Golf Club 
6.30pm 
Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  6.00am 

19 
 

Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  
6.00am 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

20 

Aqua Exercise  
Jindera Pool - 3.30pm 
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.15 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve  5.30pm 
Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  6.00am 

21 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
12 noon - 2.00pm 

 
 

22 

Christmas Lights Comp 
JUDGING  

Jindera Streets - 8.30pm 
Jindera Museum -  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Mens Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
 

23 

 
 

 

 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  6.00am 

CHRISTMAS DAY 
 
 
 

 

26 

Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  
6.00am 

 
 

27 

Aqua Exercise  
Jindera Pool - 3.30pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.15 pm 
Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  6.00am 

28 

   

  
 

 
 

 

29 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

30 

 
31 

NEW YEAR’S 
     EVE 
 
 
 
 
Lap Swimming  
Jindera Pool -  6.00am 

    

Jindera Community Diary       December 2024 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Jindera Bush Fire BRIGADE 
by “Poppa Pomegranate”  

CAN WE FIT …. 
The fire season is underway, and the weather has been kind to 
us so far. The rain we have been experiencing has definitely 
helped with the growth of our gardens. We ask that you please 
remember that our trucks are big, and we need space to be 
able to get through your gates and down driveways. Our large 
tankers need 4 metres height clearance (all the way down 
your driveway) and gates need to be at least 3.0 to 3.5 metres 
wide for us to get into your property.  

… through your gates  
and under your trees??? 

With  the  forecast  temperatures  we have 
coming, it is important to understand what you 
can and cannot do when a Total Fire Ban is 

declared. During a Total Fire Ban you cannot light, maintain, or use a fire in the open, or to carry out any 
activity in the open that causes, or is likely to cause, a fire. General purpose hot works (such as welding, 
grinding or gas cutting, or any activity that produces a spark or flame) are not to be done in the open.  

 
Total Fire Bans are declared on days when the weather is 
very hot, dry, and windy. These are usually on days when the 
fire danger rating is Extreme or Catastrophic. They reduce 
the risk of fires damaging or destroying life, property, and 
the environment.  The NSW RFS Commissioner may declare 
a Total Fire Ban the afternoon before a high-risk day. How-
ever, a Total Fire Ban may be issued on the actual day if 
weather conditions get worse. A Total Fire Ban usually starts 
at midnight and lasts for 24 hours. 
 

Can I use an electric barbeque? YES - You can use an 
electric barbeque for cooking as long as it is under the direct 
control of a responsible adult, who is present at all times 
while it is operating, and no combustible 
material is allowed within two metres at any 
time it is operating. 
 

Can I use a gas barbeque? YES - You can 
use  a  gas  barbeque under the following conditions: It is 
under the direct control of a responsible adult, who is present 
at all times while it is operating; No combustible material is 
allowed within two metres at any time it is operating; You 

have an immediate and continuous supply of water; and the 
barbeque is within 20 metres of a permanent private 
dwelling  such  as  a  home;  or  the  barbeque is within a 
designated picnic area and the appliance is approved by 
Council, National Parks or State Forest. 
 

Can I use a barbeque or pizza oven which burns solid 
fuel (e.g. wood, charcoal, or heat beads)?  NO  -   A  
barbeque or wood fire pizza oven which uses solid fuel, such 
as  wood,  charcoal,  or  heat  beads,  cannot  be used outside 
during a Total Fire Ban. 
 

On  a  Total  Fire  Ban  Day,  we  strongly 
recommend you reconsider activities such as 
using a tractor or slashing, to help reduce the 
chance  of  a  fire starting on your property. 
Under certain conditions, the NSW RFS may 
issue a Harvest Safety Alert. 
 

If you have a fire permit they are suspended on days of Total 
Fire Ban. Permits may resume after the Total Fire Ban is 
lifted, as long as the permit has not expired. 

You can access detailed information on the NSW RFS website at https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/ 

 
The Jindera Brigade has been working with an 
incredibly special visitor again this year.  
 

We are hoping to help him to 
get to the Auskick Christmas 
party on the 6

th
 of December 

which should be a fun time for 
everyone.  
 

 

 
 

Your local Jindera Fire Brigade is always on the lookout for new member’s;  
drop-in and have a chat to us if you see us at the station.  
We have many roles that you can help us with if you do not want to 
get on a fire truck.  
 

Thanks for your ongoing support and Merry Christmas  
from all of us here at the Jindera Fire Brigade. 

 

 

 
 
 
NSW RURAL FIRE SERVICE 

 

Jindera 
 

 PH: 0427 263 414  

https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/farm-fire-safety/grain-harvesting-guide
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/
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- your local Not-For-Profit Charity, right in the heart of Jindera!!                   
      

 Running for over 30 years, providing multi-level supports to  
schools, organisations, community groups and projects  

and providing personal support in times of need. 

 
Rural Care Link (RCL) is looking to create a volunteer 

 

 

made up of local residents, who are 
  

ready to support others in our community.  
 

We would love you to join our team! 

 
 

To become a ‘Community Assist Team’ volunteer: 
 

Pick up and fill in an Application Form and  
tick the areas of support that interest you.  

 

Application Forms are available from: 
 

The OP SHOP 
Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch1.00-1.45) - Saturdays -10am to 1pm 

 

The RCL Office  

9am to 2.30pm (closed for lunch1.00-1.45) - Tuesdays/Wednesdays/Thursdays 
 

OR 
 

Phone RCL Office - 0475 594 073   

Email Karen - RCL Office - office@ruralcarelink.org.au 

mailto:office@ruralcarelink.org.au
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 Greater Hume Council - November Meeting 

• A tender was accepted for the Dight Street Drainage and Reconstruction. Work will commence in the New Year. 

• Council approved the lodging of applications for funding under the NSW Active Transport Program to enable a 
shared path to be constructed along Drumwood Road. 

• Funding for the carpark works including drainage, shared path and fencing was approved as Stage 1 at the Jindera 
Adventure Playground. Tenders will be called for as soon as practical. 

• Council is to carry out a review of the current projects in Councils Section 7.12 Plan and following consideration 
and public consultation by Council readvertise a revised 7.12 Plan project program that allocates funds for Stage 2 
of the carpark project as a priority project instead of a dog park at the Recreation Reserve which will then be 
placed as a future project in a different location. 

 

 Residents  who  travel  along  Hueske  Rd  are happy to see that Essential Energy have started preparation for the 
installation of street lighting at the intersection of Hueske Rd and Urana Rd. 

 

 Keep a look out for RED BOWS on the large trees in the main block. 
 

 Stages 1-3 of the Adventure Playground Shade Sails have been installed which look great. Please see 
the list below which recognizes the community members and businesses who contributed to the total cost. There is 
one  section  to  go which comprises three small sails. Hopefully funds will become available soon. Donations are 
always welcome! 

 

 Don’t forget to register your house for the Christmas Lights (see page 13) competition. Forms are 
available at IGA, the Op Shop and Swimming Pool. 

 

 Police  Chief  Inspector  Scott Russell met with me to discuss community concerns mentioned in an email to the 
Albury Police Station regarding incidents in Jindera which have been occurring and the lack of a police presence.  

 He was interested to hear of the different issues people have faced and will be checking in on a regular basis. His 
 main advice is to keep on reporting any problems that arise regardless of how insignificant they seem. This allows 
 the police to build up a picture of what is happening and helps them in their planning. Hopefully there will be a more 
 visible presence as cars which are going out from Albury to other Greater Hume towns do a drive through and 
 around Jindera. - Remember….REPORT REPORT REPORT! 
 

Merry Christmas to you all and please help keep our Community Safe! 

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

Shade Sails Donations 
Thank you for the generous donations these local businesses and individuals  

have made to help provide shade for the play equipment at the Jindera Adventure Playground 

Jindera Rural CareLink    
Lieschke’s Transport 
Pinter McHardy     
Albury Castings 
Albury Galvanizing     

St John’s School 
BLD Machining     
Jindera Angler’s Club 
Lyn Griffiths      
Jindera Recreation Reserve Committee 

Elizabeth Nixon     
Supporters of the Cake Stall  
and Raffle 
Jindera Swimming Pool Committee 

Dorevitch Pathology  
is Now Back at the 

  

Jindera Medical Centre 
93 Creek Street, Jindera 

      

Monday and Wednesday - 9am to 12 Noon 

 Community supports the shade sails for the new playground. 
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St. Paul's Jindera 
 

Sundays 9.30am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 
St  Mary’s Catholic Church 

Urana Road Jindera 
02 6025 1784 

email:  
lavington@wagga.catholic.org.au 
website: holyspiritlavington.org.au 
 

Parish Priest: Fr. P Murphy 
Assistant Priest: Fr. M Perry 
 
Mass times:   Saturday 8am 
         Sunday 9am 
Confessions before Mass 
 
Baptisms and Weddings  
by Appointment 

 

Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

Contact Rachel: 0407 122 732 
rachel@flowermilljindera.com.au  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
              

www.flowermilljindera.com.au 

Book an appointment to visit our  
studio or find our fresh flowers daily  

at the Next Level Café in Jindera 

mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
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from  

Carrick Real Estate  
 

We hope you have a fabulous  

time with family and friends  

over Christmas and  

the New Year 

0407  600 210       www.carrickrealestate.com        sjcarrick@bigpond.com.au 

 

Jindera Christmas - New Year Trading  
 

Public Holidays  
 

Christmas Day-Wed 25 Dec 2024  Boxing Day-Thur 26 Dec 2024  New Year's Day-Wed 1 Jan 2025 

Many of the above Jindera businesses have a Facebook page where you can check for any changes. 

Business Last Day of Trading First Day of Trading 

Jindera Bakery Closed Public Holidays Only  

IGA Closed Christmas Day Only  

Pharmacy Closed Public Holidays Only  

Pizza Shop Monday 23.12.2024 Wednesday 8.01.2025 

Butcher Tuesday 24.12.2024 Thursday 2.01.2025 

Fox and Brew Tuesday 24.12.2024 Tuesday 14.01.2025 

Service Station Open Every Day  

Museum Closed Christmas Day Only  

Op Shop Saturday 21.12.2024 Tuesday 14.01.2025 

Community Hub - Council  Tuesday 24.12.2024 Thursday 2.01.2025 

Medical Centre Tuesday 24.12.2024 Monday 6.01.2025 

Swimming Pool Closed Christmas Day Only  

Jindera Bearing - Rich-Air Friday 20.12.2024 Monday 6.01.2025 

Jindera Hair Health & Beauty Friday 20.12.2024 Monday 6.01.2025 

Jindera Vet Monday 23.12.2024 Thursday 2.01.2025 

Magnolia Wellbeing Tuesday 24.12.2024 Monday 13.01.2025 

NA Auto Friday 20.12.2024 Monday 13.01.2025 

Next Level Café Friday 20.12.2024 Wednesday 8.01.2025 

Post Office Closed Public Holidays Only   

Jindera Tyre Service Midday - Tuesday 24.12.2024 Thursday 2.01.2025 

http://www.carrickrealestate.com
mailto:sjcarrick@bigpond.com.au
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Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au 

Phone: 02 60263468 

This month has been a very busy time, as we start 

to wrap up our program for 2025! 
 

Our Wombat group had a special visit from Kylie 

from PCYC in her police car.  She taught us all 

about who the police are, how they can help us 

and when we might need their help.  We loved 

seeing Kylie in her uniform, sitting in her car and 

the lights and sirens!  
 

Thank  you  Kylie,  for  donating your time to 

educate the children in our community and 

providing wrist bands and ballons!!  

It  has been a big year of re-grouping and growing at 

Jindera Preschool, and we are striving to be better as a 

preschool  and  a  contributing  organisation in the 

community. 

We are looking forward to a productive and successful 

year at Jindera Preschool in 2025.   
 

We are very excited to see some new signage, as well as 

some updated uniform items and merchandise. 
 

There are still limited positions available for 2025, 

please get in contact with the office to make an enquiry. 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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We have been learning all about 

the life cycle of a butterfly.   
 

We were lucky to have some 

real  chrysalises  living at our 

preschool  for  a  little  while  

before they emerged as beautiful 

monarch butterflies!   
 

The children in all groups were 

very engaged throughout the 

process and loved seeing them 

released into our yard. 

***THANK YOU!*** 
There are many people and organisations in our community 

who actively donate their time, resources and expertise to 

Jindera Preschool.  We would like to thank the following: 
 

 Firstly,  to Simon Odewahn, who keeps our grass and 

preschool grounds looking neat and tidy. 
 

 Bunnings Albury for donating gardening materials and 

safety signage for our carpark, and the Watson Family for 

installing this for us! 
 

 CWA Jindera for their generous donation of a book 

voucher for our children. 

 

Two of our children created beautiful drawings to send to 

Bunnings   and   the   CWA   to   thank   them  for  their  

contributions. 
  

Kangaroos – Tuesday/Thursday    Teacher – Chloe Roberts -- Bach of Ed. Early Childhood 
                       Masters of Special Education 
Wombats – Monday/Wednesday   Teacher – Jessica Parascos -- Bach of Ed. Early Childhood 
 
Kookaburras – Friday       Teacher – Olivia Phegan -- Bach of Ed. Early Childhood 
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 How quickly the year has slipped into Christmas mode 
– it seems to have come early this year, but perhaps it’s 
just how time moves more quickly as we get older. 
 

 We  had a  Members  Christmas/End  of  Year Get 
Together last Sunday evening and as I reflected on the 
accomplishments of the past year, it was quite staggering. 
As  usual,  it  has  been a full year with events, repairs, 
renovations  and  new  additions  to  the  displays  and 
collection. The end of year is always a great time to look 
back and see what accomplishments have been made; the 
volunteers at the museum are second to none, working 
away  in  all the various areas, to make the place the 
amazing experience it is. 
 

 This past month we held our Blacksmith Dinner, the 
first at the Blacksmith 
precinct. (see page 19 opposite).  

It is always a lot of extra 
work  to  re-camp to a 
different site, moving all 
that is needed to make the 
environment comfortable. 
There were many great reports from guests attending the 
evening and it was a most interesting site to set up in. We 
are  often  blessed  with  good weather and this was no 
exception; the only difficulty for guests, the hike to the 
toilets  across the road! Brian excelled himself with an 
indigenous flavoured menu and, although not all to every-
one’s taste across all flavours, most were willing to try.  

  

 Thanks to David and Judy Grey, we have a copy of a 
lovely  set  of  photographs that adorned the sheds at 
Granite Hill. These have been displayed on the outside 
wall of the Working Machines Shed in preparation for 

the opening up of this area with the erection of the new 
shed  on  Dight  St  that  will  house  various  pieces of 
machinery, several that came from Granite Hill, that need 
to be out of the weather. This is a very exciting phase for 
the  museum,  particularly   as   we   prepare  for  the   
Forgotten Trades Festival on 23rd February next year. 
 

 The events calendar for 2025 is included within this 
edition (see page 20), so if you have things you would like to 
attend, you can pencil them in. These events are booked 
through Trybooking and become available from 4-6 
weeks before the event date. 
  

 This month we have been working on establishing the 
services needed to progress with the new building and we 

look forward to the new year when we will commence 
work with our architect to refine the plans and get ready to 
commence  building.  A  new  sign  will go up soon to 
advertise the site and building works. The new website 
has a dedicated area for donations and forms for donating 
pavers and fittings and fixtures for the new building. 
 

 The museum also 
offers a range of Gift 
Vouchers for Tea 
Room, event or work-
shop participation if 
you  would  like  to 
utilise  these for  
Christmas gifts. Send 
an email or drop into 
the museum to arrange. 
 

 We  would like to thank all those locals who have 
visited the museum this year, bringing family and friends, 
and those that have attended events and workshops, it is 
fabulous to see so many visiting the museum and enjoying 
its many exhibits and lovely outdoor areas. 
 

 We would like to wish you all a 
very Happy Christmas and holiday 
time and thank-you for your support 
during this past year. 

 
 Margie Wehner 
 

 President - 0408 409 842 

Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 4pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 
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Guests attending the Museum’s Blacksmith Dinner 
It  was  a  beautiful  evening  on  Saturday 9th November for the Museum’s very first Blacksmith Dinner, where many 
diners (shown below), were delighted with the exceptional food and service the museum is renowned for. It was a great 
opportunity to showcase the Blacksmith Precinct for something different and it seemed a popular spot. 
 

These events are really important fundraisers for the museum so we thank everyone for coming, and to the dedicated 
team of volunteers for making it happen.  
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Date Event Detail 

Fri 10th Jan Twilight Opening 
Alfresco evening in the museum gardens with live music, 
food and beverage available 

Sat 18th Jan  Twilight Opening 
Alfresco evening in the museum gardens with live music, 
food and beverage available 

Sun 23rd Feb Forgotten Trades Day 
Festival highlighting skills and trades not often seen.  
Food and beverage available 

Sun 23rd March High Tea 
Our signature twice yearly event – fabulous morsels, a 
glass of bubbles and gentle music 

Sun 13th April Easter Workshop Create hand painted Easter Eggs 

Fri 25th April Anzac Day 
Crochet Poppy display – buy a poppy to commemorate 
and add to net 

Sat 24th May Walk and Dine Down Memory Lane 
A progressive dinner in the heritage precinct of Jindera 
with courses served at various locations and stories and 
projections of the village from the past 

Sun 15th June Wicker Workshop 
Creation of wreath or basket using vines, grasses and 
wicker 

Sun 20th July Lantern Making Workshops In preparation for the Lantern Festival 

Sat 26th July Heritage Sponsorship Dinner 
Opportunity for a sponsor to highlight their business at the  
museum with dinner 

Sat 2nd Aug Lantern Festival 
Traditional German heritage festival meandering in the 
main heritage precinct of Jindera with music performance 
and story telling 

Sun 28th Sep High Tea 
Our signature twice yearly event – fabulous morsels, a 
glass of bubbles and gentle music 

Sat 19th Oct Music Event In conjunction with Murray Fine Music 

Sat 8th Nov Sponsorship Dinner 
Opportunity for a sponsor to highlight their business at the 
museum with dinner 

Sun 14th Dec Christmas Wreath Making Workshops 
Workshop to create a wreath or centre piece for the  
festive season 

Fri 9th Jan 2026 Twilight Opening 
Alfresco evening in the museum gardens with live music, 
food and beverage available 

Sat 17th Jan 2026 Twilight Opening 
Alfresco evening in the museum gardens with live music, 
food and beverage available 

Sat 14th Feb 2026 Valentines Day Dinner 
A new addition to the Museum events calendar – intimate 
dinners in various locations around the museum complex 

  Upcoming Events 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More information on each event will be available on our website and through our Facebook 

page. - Or contact 0408 409 842 - Email:  info@jinderamuseum.com.au  

     With Thanks from  
      Brian and Colleen Lord 

 

We would like to sincerely thank all our friends and colleagues in Jindera  
and beyond who have supported us over the past few difficult months. 

 

The passing of our dearest sister and sister-in-law Pamela Mason  
was very traumatic, and the kindness shown to our family  

                       by the community during this time was wonderful. 
 

We are hoping to catch up with everyone in the coming months but till 
then we thank you all very sincerely for 
your support and attendance of Pam’s 

celebration of life. 
 
 

    Regards Colleen and Brian.  

mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au
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Aqua with Allana  

Jindera Pool has exciting news 
A Brand New Wally Wipeout has just arrived from New Zealand. What a swim to get here he 

must have had.  His first splash will be with us THIS Sunday 8th December - 2.30pm.   
 

The Committee will be holding a FREE sausage sizzle to help celebrate his arrival. 
 No further dates are yet known so please keep an eye on our Facebook page. 

Morning Lap Swimming has commenced 

and will be available from: 
 

6:00 – 7:30am - Tuesday to Friday 
from December to February 

 

Committee News  –  further  to  the  $5,000  

donation towards Shade Sails for the new Play 
Ground,  we  have  funded several Family Pool 
Passes.  These were given to schools in the Greater 
Hume area for distribution. 
 

We also have a couple of small items  
available for use in the baby pool: 

please ask at the canteen  
if you are interested. 

Swimming Lessons will again be offered in 

January by 
SwimVac - 
Royal Life  
Saving.  
  

These courses 
are extremely 
popular and fill 
up fast.   
Bookings are 
being taken now 
on their website. 
https://
www.swimvac 

 

Aqua Exercise with Ruth 
 

Commences December 4th 
on every Wednesday at 3pm  

and on Fridays at 3:30pm 
 

 
 
 

 

Cost is a $2 donation plus pool entry 

https://www.drowningprevention.org.au/swimvac
https://www.drowningprevention.org.au/swimvac
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It is almost the end of the 2024 school year, and what a year it has been. We have had a wonderful 
year of growth, learning, friendships and fun!  
 
It is at this time that we farewell our Principal, Mr Brad Moss, who has 
accepted the position of Principal at Victory Lutheran College in Wodonga. 
Mr Moss has been a wonderful guide to our school and has been the driving 
force behind the amazing school community that it is today. Mr Moss has 
made many positive impacts on our school including our fantastic, 
renovated spaces (still continuing!), contemporary learning and in taking a 
relational approach with families, staff and students. We wish Mr Moss all 
the best for his new role at Victory.  

Our RAS Tennis 
Recently Luke Schulz and Joel James proudly represented our school at the RAS Tennis competition, demonstrating 
outstanding sportsmanship, resilience, and grit. They faced strong opponents from many of the schools in our region 
and persevered through a long day of matches in hot weather. Congratulations, boys, on an incredible effort and for 
showcasing determination and school spirit! 

Kindergarten PBL 
Kindergarten students have spent some time this term in PBL investigating where our food comes from and how to 
care for living things. A small group of Kinders set up their own ‘Superhero Chicken Lunchtime Club’, we had an art 
group teaching other students how to draw chickens and creating a chicken artworks to hang up around the chicken 
pen, and the teaching group developing posters to teach others about chickens. The students enjoyed being able to 
brainstorm ideas as a group and show initiative and excitement to outwork these.   
A huge thank you to Wodonga Peards Nursery and Albury Bunnings for their donations to create vegetable gardens 
and flower gardens around the chicken pen and also to the Albury Men’s Shed for providing us with some ply circles 
for the student’s artwork around the chicken pen. Also, a big thanks to Cheeky Chic Farm for providing us with eggs 
to  go  through  the incubation process in the classroom. The students loved it and it brought so much curiosity and 
excitement.  

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

Year 5/6 Christmas Market Stall 
For PBL this semester, Years 5 and 6 created their own products within their own microbusinesses. Students had a 
chance to sell their products at the Year 5/6 Christmas Market Stall. Classes and parents visited the market and made 
purchases and together over $1300 was raised for Australian Lutheran World Service's (ALWS) Gifts of Grace. Thank 
you to everyone for their support. What an AMAZING result and incredible display of our super talented students. 
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https://lesterandson.com.au/
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 Jindera  branch members were busy catering at the 
Albury Show with morning teas and luncheons for three 
days.  On the Sunday show visitors were delighted when 
Roger Buck (husband of Lyn from CWA Albury Evening 
branch) entertained by playing the bagpipes.  (Thank you, 
Roger – it was a highlight). 
 

 A very pleasant Christmas luncheon was held at the 
Berrigan Federal Hotel on 20th November with members 
from Murray Group attending.   Berrigan is one of the 
new branches which joined Murray Group this year.     
Instead of gifts, members donated to Betty’s Place. 
 

 Jindera members gathered at Helen Glachan’s home to 
make Christmas decorations from milk bottle tops (see 

photo).  Our Christmas party will be a luncheon followed 
by a concert at the Albury Entertainment Centre. 
 

A CAKE STALL with a CHRISTMAS THEME WILL 
BE HELD at BUNNINGS  

 

on 7TH DECEMBER. 
 

 Our meetings will resume in February 2025. 
 

JINDERA CWA MEMBERS WISH EVERY-
ONE A SAFE and HAPPY CHRISTMAS  

and HOLIDAY SEASON. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 

Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
December 2024  

CWA Murrray Group members  
at  

Berrigan Christmas Luncheon. 

Decoration from milk bottle 
tops  

Jindera CWA members  
making  

Christmas decorations. 
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

 

OPEN  

Mon-Fri • 7.30am to 5pm 
Sat 8am to 4pm 

6025 1735 • 534 Urana Rd Lavington 
       www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au 

 

LOOKING TO BUY 
 

Garagenalia, Antiques and  
Collectable Items  

 

 

Can assist with Deceased Estates,  
Property Decluttering and  

Shed Clean-outs.  
 

Please call - 0456 721 581 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
mailto:www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au
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Exploring the Magic of Materials: A Sweet Scientific Adventure!  
 

In Science this term, the Goannas and Wallabies classes have been delving into the fascinating world of 
materials,  specifically  focusing  on  the  Material  World.  Our exploration has centred around the 
properties of solids and liquids, and we have engaged in a series of hands-on experiments to observe 
how various materials can change states. So far, our exciting experiments have included creating 
Oobleck from cornflour and water, discovering the fastest technique to release gummy bears from ice 
cubes, and melting solid chocolate back into liquid before transforming it into solid chocolate once 
again - if  we  can  resist the temptation to eat it too soon! This week, we embarked on a experiment 
involving the effects of salt-saturated water, sugar-saturated water, and tap water on gummy bears. The 
students eagerly made predictions and monitored the changes in the gummy bear sizes throughout the 
day, fostering a sense of curiosity and scientific inquiry.  

mailto:jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Discovering History: An Enriching Adventure at Jindera Museum 
 

On a delightful school excursion, our infants visited the Jindera Museum, where 

they  were  immersed  in a rich tapestry of local history and culture. The children 

explored various exhibits showcasing artefacts from the past, engaging their curious 

minds  as  they  learned  about  the  significance  of  the  region's  heritage.  With 

interactive displays and hands-on activities, the visit encouraged exploration and 

discovery,  allowing the little ones to connect with the stories of those who came 

before them. The friendly museum staff provided insightful guidance, making the 

experience both educational and enjoyable. Overall, the trip to Jindera Museum was 

a wonderful opportunity for our infants to broaden their understanding of the world 

around them while fostering a sense of community and appreciation for history. 
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, and read 
here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message - Eileen at JCG on Ph: 0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Jindera Community Garden (JCG) 

Community Garden 

Socialise - Share - Successful - Satisfaction  

Community Garden is all about Socialising and Sharing 
then you will feel the Satisfaction of achieving great 
works after all your effort.  
Just look where we are now ….. all working as a team …. 
making our Cake Stall Successful once again. 
Our stall was full variety:  

 Memberships  Donations   Generosity  Plants 

 Produce  Raffle and of course   

Yummy cakes to go with our coffee. 

 
Community Interest  

Look how our community love our Cake Stall … even 
the kiddies are curious. 

 
 
 
 

 

 
Our First Junior 

Membership 
A big welcome to lovely 
Charlotte from St John's.  

 

Hopefully Charlotte will 
enjoy her visits to the  
community garden  -  

picking vegetables and  
helping with the watering. 

 

Garden Raffle 
Our Food and Christmas 
Hamper with vouchers 

will be drawn on  
15th December at our 
Community Gardens 

where we will be  
celebrating our  

 
starting 5pm. 

Everyone come along 
… we will be having a sausage sizzle under the 

shady trees. Just bring your drinks, chair or 
whatever you need. 

Looking forward to seeing you. 

 
Our Future Generation 

Our young kiddies of today are full of great ideas. Their 
Talents and Artistic ways 

are always surfacing. 

 

 
 

 
Big  thanks  to everyone who have helped with the 

Garden and our Cake Stall. There are too many people to 
thank but you all know how you have helped ...  

 
Take Care - Happy Gardening 
and see you all on 15th Dec. at  

the Community Garden  
Christmas Party. 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com.
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mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
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SATURDAY 14th DECEMBER 2024 
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Jindera Cottage Crafts Group is thrilled to announce that they have recently 

secured a 2025 Country Arts Support Program (CASP) grant to run Artist 

Skills workshops. 
 

The grant will cover member Artist fees to conduct up to 6 different types of 

workshops in early 2025, including acrylic painting, jewellery making, macro 

photography, wet felting & different types of sewing skills.  

The workshops will be held in and around the grounds of Jindera Pioneer Museum. 
 

This  project  is  supported  by  Create  NSW’s  County  Arts  Support  Program  and 

administered by Murray Arts, one of 15 regional arts development organisations in the 

NSW Regional Arts Network. 
 

For  further  information  please  contact  the  Jindera  Cottage  Crafts  Group  Sales  

Supervisor, Vivien Naimo on 0409 454 119.  

Times & dates of workshops to help released in early 2025.  

For all the latest news go to: cottage craft 

Jindera Cottage Crafts receive grant  
to run local Skills Workshops  

 

 

 

 

The previous plans for a Multi-Purpose Stadium for Jindera have now taken a different direction in that  
the relatively new committee has begun discussions with the Jindera Football/Netball Club to come  

together on a joint venture to build a Community Centre, rather than a hall or stadium. 
 

The original Jindera Multi-Purpose Stadium Committee needs to be acknowledged for the planning 
and fundraising they have done since 2002, and their continual promotion of the initial stadium concept,  

in conjunction with Council staff and individual Councillors. 
 

The new Community Centre concept opens the options to a different type of centre  
that can be utilised by the Football Club as well as other community groups.  

By working towards a large multi-use building rather than an additional new building,  
there will be less upkeep for Council and the community as a whole. The new  
building will also replace and consolidate existing structures around the oval.  

 
The new concept plans will be on display at the Jindera Hub from  

February 1 next year, with a planned Community Meeting to be held  

at the Hub on Tuesday, February 25 for residents to further view  
the concept plans and discuss with the Committee -  

feedback will be most welcome. 
 

Moving forward, there is still a concerted effort required to raise more funds to  
prove to the Council that Jindera is serious about a new community centre, with the need also  

to prove that the wider community, and outside entities, will utilise the new centre.  
In addition, the project will necessitate the application for grant money, however, this will not be  

an option until the community can present concept plans and raise enough funds to start the project moving. 
 

Please support the committee as they strive to make this dream a reality, providing   
the community with an impressive facility which can be utilised by many groups  

for a myriad of regular activities, events and functions. 
 

Enquires to: jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com or by phone to 0407 357 082 

https://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Cottage-Crafts-Group-100057595503338/
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Calling All  

ANGEL’s and  

SHEPHERD’s 
 

Would you like to be  
a Shepherd or Angel in  

the Bethlehem Lutheran Church  
Christmas Eve  

Children’s Service?  
 

Only one practice and  
costumes are provided. 

 

Where?   
Bethlehem Lutheran Church, Adams St, Jindera 

 

When?    
Christmas Eve on 24th December at 6.00 pm 

 
Contact:  Jenny O’Neill  

Ph: 0438 263 417  

before December 15th 

Farrer MP Sussan Ley has welcomed a decision by Telstra 
to install 4g/5g antennas at Jindera’s Recreation Reserve 
before the end of the year.  
 

Ms Ley launched a town-wide petition last month stepping 
up pressure on the telco after continuing complaints of 
mobile dropouts and signal capacity issues surrounding 
the town. The upgrade will shift Telstra phone cells from a 
smaller tower in the town centre – co-locating on a taller 
Optus  tower  - significantly boosting coverage around 
Jindera and Glenellen as well as parts of Ettamogah & 
Bungowannah. 
 

Telstra  has  confirmed  transmission  fibre  work  is 
scheduled from early next month, with a completion date 
of  23  December,  barring  unforeseen  delays.  “It’s a 
welcome Christmas present to this community who have 
waited far too long to have this mobile service upgraded”, 
Ms Ley said.  

“Jindera is one of the border’s fastest growing 
areas,  increasing in population by about four 
percent every year. 
“To attract people to regional areas you need good health 
facilities, you need quality education options, BUT you 
also need an ability to communicate. 
 

“An estimated delay of up to two years – the previous 
timeframe that was offered by Telstra, was completely 
unacceptable. Bringing this project forward is a good 
move; it’s the right move.” 
 

Optus and NBN installed towers at Jindera’s Recreation 
Reserve a number of years ago, with NBN announcing a 
high-speed wireless option from the site (up to 400mbps 
download speeds) from next month. 

Telstra commits to Jindera tower upgrade 

 

 

 

 

THUNDERSTORM ASTHMA ALERT! 
 

The local community should be aware of the heightened 
risk of thunderstorm asthma throughout the grass pollen 

season which runs from 1October to 31 December  
and be appropriately prepared. You should not replace  
appropriate prevention and good asthma and hay fever 

management, which is the best way to  
protect yourself from thunderstorm asthma.   

 

For more information go to: 
https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Newsroom/Current-
News/Be-Prepared-for-Thunderstorm-Asthma 

https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Newsroom/Current-News/Be-Prepared-for-Thunderstorm-Asthma
https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Newsroom/Current-News/Be-Prepared-for-Thunderstorm-Asthma
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Sussan Ley speaks to parliament against local Racism.  
 

I have a message from my electorate of Farrer: those who try to divide us will only make us stronger.  
On 12 October, up to 50 Neo-Nazis dressed in black with faces covered converged at Corowa. The location choice was 
no coincidence; Corowa is the birthplace of Australia's federation. The people's convention of 1893 united this nation's 
divided colonies to work as one country.  
 

These men, the National Socialist Network, sought support for a publicity stunt. They failed miserably. Corowa rebuked 
the mob, demanding they leave town immediately. When I visited the next day, the message was clear from the mayor, 
business and community leaders and everyday citizens: your views are not welcome in our town - not now and not ever.  
It also emerged that the group had assembled at Albury's war memorial, alone on a cold midwinter evening, preaching 
white supremacy rubbish to themselves. That's where these views will be delivered, disappearing into the void of a dark 
night. You might meet in secret or sink into backroom social media sites, but as soon as you come out of the dark, you 
will be rejected.  
 

Failing to find support in our cities? If you think there's a base for you in rural Australia, think again. Corowa and the 
Albury region have spoken loudly —those who try and divide us only make us stronger.  

The  Henty/Culcairn  Probus  Club  met  at Culcairn  
Bowls  Club on  Wednesday  November 13th 2024. 
 

Yvonne was our President for the day, Joyce was on piano 
and Steve brought along his saxophone, so we had a stirring 
National Anthem, music to wash morning tea dishes and 
even the Probus song. 
 

Yvonne  spoke of knitting poppies to enhance Anzac and 
Remembrance days, and there is now a junior CWA in 
Henty, and there was a coffee morning at Henty Bakery,26th 
November 10.00am to encourage friendships among Probus 
people. Our five minute speaker was Robyn Elliott, who told 
of  farming  and  playing polo cross in State teams, and 
working on stations. 
 

Margaret introduced us to Lisbeth Souness, who spoke to us 
about the interesting collection of elderly pieces brought for 
discussion.  
 

There were  time  pieces and Mary Gregory glass pieces, 
silverware, and a dainty silver handbag, as well as an antique 
of the future to do with The America's Cup.  

We learned about documenting our knowledge to go with the 
pieces, and that the value of antiques is cyclical. Cleaning 
items  can  remove  patina  and value. There are sites on 
computer and lots of books in libraries for more information 
on antiques. 
 

Dianne presented Lizbeth with our Probus pen as a thank you 
for a most informative session. 
 

Our next meeting will be Wednesday 11th December at 
11.00am at Henty where we are having a Christmas style 
lunch. 
 

We are also having a meeting in January, the second 
Wednesday of the month at Henty Community Club. 
9.30am for a 10.00am start. 
 

We send kind thoughts to those having special birthdays, and 
advise that Henty-Culcairn Probus will be 
celebrating 30 years in 2025. 
 

Thank you to our many helpers who make sure 
the venues are ready and the newsletters are 
printed and our lunches are served. We wish 
you all a Happy Christmas. 

Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP - FELLOWSHIP - FUN.  
 

The Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club.  
Membership is $30 p.a. Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings.  
 

For more information - www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

http://www.probussouthpacific.org
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

http://www.piantospestcontrol.com.au/
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it,  
Pump it or fix it – we can do it! 

 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

Civil Celebrant 
 

- Judy Gray - 
 

Weddings • Baby Namings • Funerals 

 

 Conducted in Style    

 

MOBILE: 0418 617 385 

St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  

RECEIVE 
 
 
 
 
 

BY EMAIL 
 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE A DIGITAL COPY  
 

OF THE JINDERA NEWS BY EMAIL? 
 

FOR A FREE MONTHLY COLOUR COPY 
 

JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 
 

The Jindera News will be sent to the email address as requested and is published every month except January. 
NOTE: The newspaper is emailed in PDF format and can vary in size from 6 to 10Mb 

           JINDERA NEWS THE 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Calling all locals interested in starting a 
PlayGroup in Jindera 

  

Some of the local community are currently in the process of seeing if 
there is enough interest in our area to start a Playgroup in 2025.  
They believe that as a small beautiful and caring community it would 
benefit Jindera to have a group similar to this!  
 

Please  complete  the Facebook Survey on the Jindera Community 
Facebook  page:  https://www.facebook.com/profile. if this is some-
thing that may interest you.  
 

We will be taking these results into consideration before progressing 
further. Also, please let us know on Facebook if you may be interested 
in helping out. 
 

The PlayGroup Survey can be accessed on this link: 
ttps://l.facebook.com/lPlayGroup Jindera  SURVEYMONKEY.COM 
 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 
This group meets on the first Wednesday  

          afternoon of each month at  

          2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

     All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 
 

Judy Gray - 0418 617 385 for further information. 

https://naauto.biz/?srsltid=AfmBOoqrKcEwKWnKozq8oJVyAP1CqrJZjajmcu0oa1oSDLfITqBNK0BD
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100072278731653
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2F3HGKWQJ%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR3V7H9DkWVIZUjiU-50UR9QfvNGZp90ES15VcGDRVuTptaJ4hu4AsKt2YI_aem_HLhFMZ4JljXK_upvtPAAlA&h=AT3Poy1D7RaePblOyyFNA-rQms9jNTDh0Xj056EP2yu3xpfGEkRo0ibrbY
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The 2024 year is rapidly coming to a close and was marked by the 
clubs presentation night on Friday the 15th November at the Albury 
Golf Club. It was quite the “Glitzy” affair as you would expect from 
a Royal Jindera function with close to 40 members and partners 
showing up in all their finery for the big occasion. 
 

It was a great night, organised by club captain Craig McMillan and 
excellent venue, with results as follows :- 
 

 Ladies 
Club Champion (Scratch)    Rawinia Smithenbecker 
Handicap Winner       Heather Chaston 
Putting Comp Winner      Heather Chaston 
9-Hole Comp Champion     Sonia Staples 
Medal Of Medals Winner     Judy Gehrig 
9-Hole Medal of Medals     Heather Chaston 
Most Improved       Marita Christensen 
Passed members Memorial Trophy   Rawinia Smithenbecker 
 

 Mens  
Club Champion (Scratch)    Simon Cossor (Back to Back) 

Handicap Winner       Greg Allen 
B- Grade scratch winner     Alex Christensen 
B- Grade handicap winner     Peter Penny 
C- Grade scratch winner     Jeff Donney 
C- Grade handicap winner     Aaron Melbourne 
Medal of Medals winner     Jeff Donney 
Col Rainbow Match Play Champion  Craig McMillan   
“Hole in One” Trophy     Craig Christensen 
Chook Run King       Aaron Jennings 
 

The MDGA pennant competition will conclude this Sunday with the 
grand final. Jindera unfortunately missed out this year, narrowly 
going  down  to Albury in the semi final last Sunday. The team 
however had a very good season, led by Ash Paech and had only 
lost one round prior to finals. 
 

The course is looking a picture at the moment, with the recent rain 
freshening up the fairways and the tireless team of Nev Power and 
Bruce Hill flat out on the mowers. Other work around the course 
includes  the  spreading of sand around the greens – an on-going 

process – irrigation of tees and green surrounds and poisoning of 
weeds.  Also, the 6th,15th and 8th tees are doing very well with the 
recent refurbishment works and should be back in play soon. 
 

For those paying green fees, all “Green Fees” – cash and digital - 
are now paid at the clubhouse, with the old green fees box having 
been removed and a new shelf and cash box installed along the wall 
adjacent   the  clubhouse  door.  Thanks  to  Jordan  Widdison  
Engineering for undertaking that work. 
 

DECEMBER EVENTS 
 

Twilight Golf and Wine at Jindera Golf Club – The ladies golf 
committee are now running a VERY social “4 hole” comp on all 
Wednesday evenings in December from 6.30pm. Cost is $10/
player and includes a complimentary drink on arrival. Everyone is 
welcome – regardless of age, gender or golfing ability. No handicap 
required, just turn up and have some fun. - Golf clubs and cart are 
available (see page 42). 
 

The club will be holding a XMAS PARTY -  Mens and Mixed “2 
Ball Ambrose” event on Sunday the 22nd December. All players 
are welcome and should be a good fun day. Registrations can be 
made by contact Craig on 0418966207. 
 

For those interested in playing in the Ladies competitions, it is run 
over two days – Sunday and Monday – and includes both an 18 and 
9 hole competition, for those who only wish to play 9 holes. 
Please email admin@jinderagolfclub.com for any enquiries. 
 

Members can now book and register for a comp by going to the 
website - https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml or visit 
the Jindera Golf club website – www.jinderagolfclub.com > Events 
and click on the link. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 

• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar on   
website  Tee-off  8.30/9.00 (11.30/12.00 in Winter).  

• Wednesday –   VETS   9   Holes,  Stableford (unless notified 
differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00. 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, , Open to all, 4.15 to 5.05pm, 
can also be played throughout the week – Play your game, place 
cards – signed and verified by partner with $10.00 in an envelope 
and slide under the door.  

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire by members  
and visitors. For bookings, contact us via email. 

 

Membership –  To  join our great community golf club, simply 
download a membership form from our website or request one via 
email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost $140.00 
(inc. GST), Juniors $35.00 (inc. GST) 

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
FRONT 

1 Carlo CERVO 36 100 42 W $30 W $20,(19) 

2 Tony CORRIN 15 75 39 R/U $10   

3 Mick BEATON 19 82 36 B   

4 Jeff DONNEY 22 79 34 B   

5 Garry SPURR 21 78 33 B   

6 Ian PERTZEL 31 104 33 B   

11 Daryl KLEIN 23 82 32   R/U B,(19) 

SUN 27/10/2024 - Stableford 15 Players  

SCORES  
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION  

SUN 3/11/2024 - Stableford 15 Players  

Posn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result 
BACK 

1 Rawinia SMITHENBECKER 13 74 39 W $30 R/U B,(20) 

2 Ron SMITHENBECKER 13 76 36 R/U $10   

3 Neville POWER 17 76 35 B   

4 Tony CORRIN 15 74 34 B   

5 Alex CHRISTENSEN 17 75 34 B   

6 Daryl KLEIN 23 75 32 B   

13 Marita CHRISTENSEN 42 53 22   W $20,(22) 

Postn Player DLY Hcap Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result 
FRONT 

1 Robin WELDON 22 88 34 W $30 R/U 2B,(17) 

2 Ian PERTZEL 32 106 33 R/U $10   

3 Craig MCMILLAN 9 70 33 B   

4 Peter YENSCH 18 72 32 B   

5 Aaron JENNINGS 26 80 32 B   

6 Mick BEATON 18 95 32 B   

10 David GRAY 23 98 31   W $20,(18) 

SUN 10/11/2024 Stableford 15 Players  

SUN 17/11/2024 Stableford  9 Players  

Postn Player DLY Hcap Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result 
FRONT 

1 Daryl KLEIN 24 37 20   W $20 

2 David GRAY 23 45 19   B 

3 Peter PENNY 20 47 16   B 

SUN 24/11/2024 Stableford  10 Players  

Postn Player DLY Hcap Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result 
FRONT 

1 Aaron JENNINGS 26 62 39 W $20   

2 Craig CHRISTENSEN 27 95 38 R/U, B   

3 Garry SPURR 20 82 38 B   

4 Daryl KLEIN 24 84 38 B R/U, 2B 

10 David GRAY 24 43 22   W $20 

mailto:admin@jinderagolfclub.com
https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml
http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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CHOOK RUN – Friday afternoon - 9 Holes STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 25/10/2024 - Stableford - 29 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result    FRONT 

1 Peter PENNY 19 18 W $40 

2 Kevin WALSH 40 17 R/U $20 

3 Neville BRAND 21 17 B 

4 Jason STEINKE 30 17 B 

5 Aaron JENNINGS 26 16 B 

6 Simon COSSOR 6 16 B 

7 Alex CHRISTENSEN 17 16 B 

8 Rhett PRESCOTT 26 16 B 

9 Craig MCMILLAN 9 15 B 

10 Brendan LEANE INV 15 B 

11 Peter YENSCH 18 15 B 

Chook Run - Fri 1/11/2024 – Stableford - 24 Players 

Posn Player Dly Hcap Nett Result   BACK 

1 Bruce HILL 25 24 W $40 

2 Kate WOOKEY 21 24 R/U $20 

3 Brendan BURT 28 22 B 

4 Peter JARICK 31 21 B 

5 Donald SINGLETON 29 20 B 

6 Trevor FREEMAN 19 19 B 

7 Russell GUEHO 19 19 B 

8 Aaron MELBOURNE 21 18 B 

9 Wade MCPHERSON 34 18 B 

Chook Run - Fri 8/11/2024 - Stableford - 25 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Nett Result  FRONT 

1 Kevin WALSH 40 24 W $40 

2 Peter PENNY 19 20 R/U $20 

3 Phillip MANWARING 30 20 B 

4 Tony CORRIN 14 19 B 

5 Tony DUUS 28 18 B 

6 Neville POWER 17 18 B 

7 Rhett PRESCOTT 26 18 B 

8 Neville BRAND 21 18 B 

9 Craig MCMILLAN 9 17 B 

10 Ian PERTZEL 32 17 B 

Chook Run - Thur 14/11/2024 - Stableford - 18 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Nett Result  FRONT 

1 Ian PERTZEL 34 23 W $30 

2 Rhett PRESCOTT 27 22 R/U $10 

3 Thomas NOORDAM 24 19 B 

4 Peter YENSCH 19 19 B 

5 Cam BURT 22 19 B 

6 Aaron JENNINGS 27 18 B 

7 Zach LOWEN 26 18 B 

Ladies Scratch Champion Rawinia Smithenbecker 
receiving trophy from captain Heather Chaston 

VETS Wed. 6/11/2024 - Stableford 4th Rnd. Club Championships –  
14 Players - Winner 2024 Championships John McMaugh (55 Points) 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result  BACK 

1 Steve BURGESS 30 19 W 

2 Dave BRIGGS 18 16 R/U 

3 Peter KILO 20 16 B 

4 Tom McGRATH 20 16 B 

5 Ian PERTZEL 28 16 B 

Ladies - 28/10/2024 - 9-Hole Stableford  

Postn Player Dly Hcap 18-Hole  Result 9-Hole  Result 

1 Jenny HUNTER 41   21 W 

2 Joan JAMISON 54   14 R/U 

3 Judy ARENDARCIKAS 54   11   

4 Sonia STAPLES 54   8   

LADIES - Sun./Mon. 

LADIES 4/11/2024 - No Games  

VETS Wed. 30/10/2024 - Stableford 3rd Rnd. Club Championship - 
17 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result BACK 

1 Ian PERTZEL 28 19 W 

2 Frank CARMODY 22 17 R/U 

3 Dave CASTLES 16 17 B 

4 Bruce HILL 20 17 B 

5 Peter KILO 20 16 B 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result FRONT  

1 John McMAUGH 20 21 W 

2 Peter KILO 20 20 R/U 

3 Bruce HILL 20 19 B 

4 John WIESNER 22 19 B 

5 Steve BURGESS 30 18 B 

VETS Wed. 23/10/2024 2nd Rnd Club Championships – 17 Players  

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

Postn Player Player Player Player  Result 

1 Dave BRIGGS Dave WEBB Tom McGRATH Ian PERTZEL W, 25Pnts 

VETS Wed. 13/11/2024 - 4 Ball - 16 Players  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result  BACK 

1 Nev WINTER 22 21 W 

2 Ian PERTZEL 28 20 R/U 

3 Peter KILO 20 19 B 

4 Dave BRIGGS 18 19 B 

5 Stan DUFFIELD 26 17 B 

VETS Wed. 20/11/2024 - Stableford - 19 Players  

Chook Run - Fri 22/11/2024 - Stableford - 15 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Nett Result  FRONT 

1 Rhett PRESCOTT 26 24 W $30 

2 Daryl KLEIN 24 21 R/U $10 

3 Tony CORRIN 14 21 B 

4 Kate WOOKEY 40 19 B 

5 Marita CHRISTENSEN 42 19 B 

6 Jeff DONNEY 22 18 B 

7 Craig MCMILLAN 9 17 B 

Jeff Donney C-Grade Scratch and Alex Christensen B-Grade Scratch winners  

GOLF continued - page 42 
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Follow us on Facebook or our website at 

 

 

 

 

 

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

“Back To Back” Club Champion Simon Cossor receiving 
trophies from Captain Craig Mcillan and club legend 

Daryl “Doc” Klein 

A few of the regulars from the  
Ladies Monday’s 9-Hole Comp  

Table Top Charity Walk - Postponed 
 The  original  Charity  Walk scheduled for November was moved to 
December and now with further predictions of adverse weather the walk has 
been  postponed until  next  year. The Charity Walk event, organised by 
Rotary is now to be held on Sunday 6th April 2025. The walk up Table Top 
Mountain commemorated 200 years since explorers Hume and Hovel were 
here. All funds are going to the Albury Wodonga Cancer Centre.  
 

 A descendant of William Hovell, Karen Schmidt (see photo) was able to 
climb the mountain on a beautiful day at the end of November, just after the 
bad weather cancelled the event.  The North Albury Rotary club are hoping 
the Charity Walk goes ahead and the cairn at the top of the mountain will be 
completed, hopefully on 6th April next year.  
 

Photo at right shows Karen Schmidt, great great great great granddaughter 
of William Hovell and Rob Simmons, Rotary Club of Albury North.  

 
Beginner or pro – this event is for everyone!  

No age limits, no membership, no clubs, and definitely no stress.  

Just good vibes, great company, and a bit of fun! 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 

#TwilightGolf #WineNot #JinderaGolfClub #GoodVibes #NoExperienceNeeded 

at Jindera Golf Club  
 

It’s time to grab your friends, swing by Jindera Golf Club &  
enjoy a laid-back 4 hole golf session with wine in hand! 

Starting Wednesday 4th December                                            
6.30pm  

Then each Wednesday in December  
6.30pm  

✅No experience? Perfect! 

✅No golf clubs? We’ve got you covered. 

✅Just want to meet new people and sip some wine?  
 Even better! 

$10 green fee and a drink on arrival 

Choose from a glass of flat or sparkling wine, or soft  

drink for underage, not feeling great, or just prefer it.  

Everyone welcome! 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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Ladies month for the  comp of November, Naomi just 
scrapped  in  the win with a 54cm yellow belly to beat 
Kerrie with her 53cm. Kirsty also recorded a 47cm yellow 
belly. 
 

Doughnut award this month goes to Mark Lynch  
 

The  month  we  have  all been waiting for …..“Cod 
Opening” our December fishing comp is 6th, 7th, 8th and 
is an open comp with weigh in at 5pm Sunday at the club-
house. 
 

Members are invited to come down to the 12 mile and 
camp (permit acquired) if you are not a member, you have 
friends that like to fish and still want to camp please pay 
membership on arrival as permit is only for members.  
 

More details please contact Kerrie Lynch on 0427 238 281 

The Jindera Anglers are all 
busy selling raffle tickets…  
 

Prizes all support our local 
town  with  1st prize $500 
Jindera IGA voucher, 2nd prize $50 Jindera 
Butchery, 3rd prize $50 Jindera Bakery. 
Please help support the club by purchasing a 
ticket at our local shops. Raffle to be drawn on 

the 22nd of December.  
 

Jindera Anglers Club will also be catering at the 
Jindera Christmas Carols by candlelight on the 
13th of December. Make sure you come along, 
grab a sausage and say hello. 
 

 For anyone needing more information please email 
jinderanglers@hotmail.com and follow us on Facebook!         
 

Merry Christmas & Tight Lines! 

Anglers Club ………………………………    0427 238 281 
Friends in Action (Caritas) …………………   0438 262 480 
Greater Hume Children's Services …………...1800 954 999 
Community Forum ……………………...……0498 092 200 
Conway Printing…………………………….…..  6026 3611 
CWA ………………………………………..  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………...……………  0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………..…… 0423 204 263 
Golf Club……………………………………  0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church…………….………  0438 263 417 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………   6026 3622 
Jindera Public School………………………….…6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office…………………………….    6026 3201  

Morgan Country CAR CLUB  …………..…   0428 401 991 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………...0407 357 082 
Netball Club…………………………………  0407 186 073 
OP SHOP …………………………………   (02) 6026 3001 
Pony Club   ……………………………………...6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………...…  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ……………...………… 0438 263 417  
Rural Care Link (RCL)   ……………………  0475 594 073 
St Johns Lutheran School…………………...……6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………...…6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church…………………..…   6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   ……………………..………… 6026 3900 
Tennis Club………………………..………… 0412 314 617  

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

mailto:jinderanglers@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=856911379867793&set=pb.100066468159816.-2207520000
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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7:00pm 

7:00pm 

 

Jindera News want to hear from you 
 

Email: jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

https://www.iga.com.au/stores/jindera-iga-plus-liquor/
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au

